San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

June 11, 2009
Announcements:

Public Comment:  HPPC has established a public comment policy which permits community members to speak on both matters of general concern and on items listed in the day’s agenda.  The policy is in compliance with the requirements on Public Comment established by the Brown Act and the Sunshine Ordinance.
“Each speaker will have up to three (3) minutes to speak, time permitting.  Speakers will be warned when 30 seconds remain.   When time is up, the Facilitator or presiding HPPC Co-chair will call the next speaker”. For more detailed information, please review the Policies & Procedures manual page 34.

Provider meeting:  The HIV Prevention Section had a providers meeting to discuss the State budget.  The governor has said that millions in HIV prevention funding are on the table, including all State-supported HIV prevention and education and testing dollars. This would result in a $3 million loss in SF HIV prevention funding; reducing our collective ability to deliver HIV prevention services in the City. Although we do not know if the cut will go through, this meeting was an opportunity to get ideas/input from providers as we plan for this potential loss of funding.
State Ex-offio Council Seat:   Gail Sanabria was the Office of AIDS (OA) rep to the Council in her role as the OA Chief of the Community Planning Section. When Gail left the OA, Dennis Fleming, a member of her staff in the Community Planning Section temporarily took on this responsibility until Gail's replacement was hired. Barbara Weiss was recently hired as the new Chief of the Community Planning Section and will now replace Dennis as the OA rep. Dennis and Barbara had both planned to attend the June meeting as a transition to Barbara becoming the official OA rep.  Due to the State budgetary crisis, they have been asked not to travel at this time.  Hopefully, they will be able to attend the July or August meeting.  

Voting at Today’s Election:  Co-chairs decided that for the June election we will pilot the process that the HSPC uses (and that SMTD piloted in January 2009). HPPC members will be given slips of paper that will have the candidates names listed. They will be instructed to select one name.  The slips will include the name of the voting member on the bottom. Tracey, as Ex-officio member and one Harder & Co. staff person will tally the slips and give the count to Co-chairs.  If a Harder & Co. person is not available, an HPS staff person (Michael Paquette) will assist Tracey. The members name with who they voted for will be noted in the minutes because it is public record, but this will eliminate members having to say a candidates name out loud.

Committee Updates:

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:  
The committee met on Wednesday, May 13th and welcomes Marshon Smith for joining the Council and the Membership/CL committee.  The committee reviewed another draft version of the HPPC Exit Interview Survey which was revised by Jenna.  The committee voted to approve a final version of the Exit Interview Survey with the caveat that minor changes will be made prior it’s presentation to the May 28th Steering Committee meeting for review and vote.   Membership/CL Committee plans to send the survey to 2009 Council members who have exited as soon as Steering Committee approved a final version.  The committee also discussed and followed-up with committee members on phone call assignments with newly appointed members which received positive feedback.  The committee started to review and discuss HPPC membership composition which is gearing up Membership/CL Committee for new membership recruitment during the summer.  The next committee meeting will be on Wednesday, June 10th, from 3:30 – 4:00PM.

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):
The committee met on Monday, June 1.  The members heard a presentation from Dr. Moupali Das-Douglas on the issue of Community Viral Load (CVL) and how this is being studied as perhaps an indicator of risk for HIV infection in San Francisco.  The committee voted to include some information on this topic in Section III (Indicators of Risk Section) of the Integrated Epidemiologic Profile (Epi Chapter).  The members finished reviewing the last few sections of the Epi Chapter.  The committee voted unanimously to approve this chapter for inclusion in the 2010 San Francisco HIV Prevention Plan.  The committee members also voted to approve the Epi Chapter presentation for the June 11 HPPC Meeting.  Co-chairs David Diaz (HPPC) and Susan Philip (HHSPC) will be presenting this agenda item.  The next committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 6 from 3:00-5:00 pm.
Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
The committee met on Thursday June 4 to finalize the Priority Setting Chapter presentation.  David Gonzalez and Steve Muchnick will be presenting this at the June 11 HPPC meeting. David has been a community member on the SMTD committee since 2007. The group voted to have one final meeting to outline the process for the Priority Setting Considerations Box.  The next committee meeting will be on August 6, from 3:30-4:30 pm.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation:
The committee met on Wednesday, June 3. Members approved the Strategies & Interventions Chapter, which will go to the HPPC for vote in July, except for the Compendium & Appendices, which will be worked on throughout the summer and early fall and will go to HPPC for a vote in October. In addition, members approved the introduction to the Evaluation Chapter. Members voted to not have an August meeting. The next committee meeting is scheduled for July 1 from 3:30-6:00pm.        
Comments/Questions from May14th meeting:
	Please consider discussing the need for an action plan to look at white, MSM/gay men.  Since they were hit early in the epidemic, much of the significant data on them is missing the cultural context of their lives in the last 10-15 years.  This is not to lessen the importance of the African American and Latino action plans but rather to add more rich context to white gay men outside of non-gay science/data collection and research without cultural inclusion.
	Co-chairs will discuss this issue. This will also be shared with SMTD for possible inclusion in the Priority Setting Considerations Box.

	Should linkage to care be included in required elements for HIV status awareness?
	This question was forwarded to the SIE committee staff & consultant. As you review the chapter you will see that linkage to care is a required element under the section of “Disclosure of HIV Antibody test Results”.

	We need to address a citywide, consistent referral & linkage tracking system.
	This question was sent to the HPS management team to discuss.

	SIE- well done! Collaborations!!!
	This comment was sent to the SIE committee staff and consultant.
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